
 
 

 

 

All the children in school were visited by two members of the 
Nottinghamshire Road Safety Education Team this week. Each 
class had a special session with the team focusing on different 
aspects of staying safe on the road. This included safe crossing 
using STOP, LOOK, LISTEN for the younger pupils.  Our older 
pupils talked about the importance of wearing seatbelts in cars 
and finding safe places to cross. Finally, the Year 6 children 
covered independent travel and how to be safe when not 
accompanied by an adult. All the children listened carefully and 
took part superbly.  

A huge thanks to Notts Road Safety Team for such a great day! 

 

Just before half-term, the pupils of KPNS put on a musical extravaganza for over 

130 parents. The choir sang their hearts outs, several of our classes showcased 

what they had been doing in their drumming lessons and we had the most 

wonderful performances from individuals on the piano, guitar, clarinet and flute. 

It really was an amazing evening! Thank you to all our children who were brave 

enough to perform- you made us SO proud! Also, a HUGE 

thanks to all the staff, parents and music tutors who supported 

the children with their preparation for the evening.  

 

 

 

  

On a bright, early Thursday morning Year 3 were eager to get onto the 
bus and reach their destination… Perlethorpe in Newark. It was an early start, but this didn’t bother 
the Year 3’s as they were rearing to get into a river! 

As soon as we arrived, the children noted how peaceful it was! The river was nestled in a working 
life farm and truly tranquil. We met with our leader for the day who told us about the action plan 
and reinforced important river safety tips which we listened carefully to. 

Our first stop the river of course! We each took turns to wade in the river to search for river 
wildlife using nets and magnifying glasses. We used our river habit identifier sheet to help us as we 
each took turns going down to see what we can find. We managed to find the elusive water 
Scorpion (which is rare!) and fresh water scrimp amongst other creepy crawlies. We then gently 
returned our new river wildlife back into the river where they belonged. Some of us might have 
even got a little wet but it didn’t matter as we had lots of fun (and spare clothes!). It was a brilliant 
day and the children enjoyed being surrounded by nature.  

 

Road Safety! 


